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A View from the Chair
Greetings friends,

ECTA is 40!

Formed in 1982 by Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld and Ann 
Getchell as a way to communicate landowners’ wishes 
to the equestrian community in Hamilton, ECTA has since 
then expanded considerably. As stated in our mission: Essex 
County Trail Association is dedicated to the preservation and 
maintenance of open trails throughout six towns in Essex 
County, Massachusetts for the purpose of passive recreation 
and for the benefit of the public. We work with landowners, 
conservation organizations, town officials, and trail users to 
ensure that access to natural places and open spaces remains 
a part of Essex County’s rich heritage.

To fulfill this mission we maintain and repair trails — from 
brush clearing and mowing to large scale projects such as 
installing culverts and bridges. We establish and maintain trail 
easements to preserve the crucial trail segments that form 
links in larger trail networks. We communicate regularly with 
landowners to help foster good relationships between trail 
users and those who own the trails they’re using. Starting in 
the early years with members who were primarily horseback 
riders, we now provide information and guidance to all types 
of trail users — including runners, mountain bikers, dog 
walkers, skiers, snowshoers, and nature lovers. To encourage 
trail awareness and seek funding for trail projects, we host 
many events during the course of the year. We rely on you — 
our members and sponsors, to provide a base of support for 
our work. Thank you!

After a rainy 2021, we’re looking forward to a busy 2022. As 
Carol Lloyd explains in her trail report on pages 4 and 5, the 
completion of our recent GIS project will expedite the trail 
project process by simplifying access to specific data about 
trail issues, and will enable us to have an overview of the 
condition of all of the public trails in our 6 towns. In short, 
having this data in map form will make us more efficient, and 
will help us expand our scope. We’re excited!

Finally, in case you think we’re all work and no fun, we’re 
bringing the Summer Solstice Party back this June 18th after 
a 3 year gap due to the pandemic. This party is a joyful 
evening of food, drinks and live music in celebration of the 
start of summer, in a beautiful setting at Groton House Farm. 
Join us on our 40th anniversary!!

With gratitude,

 
Martha Sanders 
Chair, Board of Directors

Thanks for the Trails 2021!
Last November on the day after Thanksgiving we held the 4th Annual 
Thanks for the Trails 5k Race and Kids’ Fun Run. This is a lively event 
with a celebratory post-holiday vibe that attracts nearly 200 runners of 
all ages, with whole families, running clubs and visiting relatives in town 
for Thanksgiving joining in. As with previous years, refreshments donated 
from local vendors were provided, including coffee, bagels, cider donuts, 
and delicious hot soup. Many great prizes were awarded in multiple 
categories, and all entries were eligible for prizes in raffle drawings. 
Slightly modified in 2021 to provide a challenging course through woods 
and fields, this race continues the fine tradition enjoyed for years by 
so many known as Gabe’s Run, and in Gabe’s memory a portion of the 
race proceeds was donated to the Gabriel Pacione Memorial Scholarship 
Fund. Special thanks go to the many volunteers who made this race 
possible, and our wonderful sponsors: New England Biolabs, Institution 
for Savings, National Grid, EBSCO, Rich May Law, Donald Greenough Law, 
Cape Ann Savings, New England Running, Coastal Greengrocer, Ipswich 
Ale, Craft, Riverside Cycles, Jetties Bagels, Zumi’s Espresso, and Crosby’s 
Marketplace. See you on November 25th, 2022!

Ticket info: 978.468.1133 or www.ectaonline.org

Photo by Roger Perham
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Financial Report 2020 and 2021 A Message from Chris Pulick, Treasurer

I am excited to say ECTA has made it through another pandemic year 
in good financial health. Overall, our gross revenue was down in 2021 
compared to 2020, mostly due to a grant we had received in 2020, and 
on a cash basis, our net assets increased $12,739. Due to the continued 
support of our members and generous sponsors, we’re expecting to 
continue our expansion of trail work and specific projects in 2022. 

A few items highlighted for the year 2021:
• �Net assets increased $63,516; it has increased 140% since 2014. 
• �Our investment portfolio revenue continued to perform well, but  

is expected to be down slightly in 2022 due to market conditions.
• �Membership numbers are up! The membership revenue shows  

an 33% increase.

ASSETS	 2021	 2020

Current Assets
Cash and cash equivalents	 $43,832	 $123,786
Accounts receivable, net	 3,101	 4,250
Prepaid expenses	 -	 5,706
Unfunded Deposits	 45,514	 670

Total current assets	 92,447	 134,412

Other Assets		
Investments at Cost	 615,187	 496,736
Unrealized Gains (Loss)	 125,734	 134,113
Total other assets	 740,921	 630,849

Total Assets	 $833,368	 $765,261

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS	 	

Current Liabilities		
Accounts payable—general	 $-	 $-
Accounts payable— 
      credit card & accruals	 4,705	 114
Total current liabilities	 4,705	 114

Total Liabilities	 4,705	 114

Net Assets		
Unrestricted	 689,346	 625,830
Temporarily restricted	 139,317	 139,317
Total Net Assets	 828,663	 765,147

Total Liabilities and Net Assets	 $833,368	 $765,261
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Thank You to Our Sponsors!

SUSTAINING CORPORATE 
SPONSORS           

In Memory of Betty Redstone 

Last December 14th ECTA lost a great friend and 
member of our Board of Directors, Betty Redstone. 
Elizabeth “Betty” Redstone was born in 1941, the 
daughter of riding school owners in Dalton, MA.  
She was fearless horsewoman from a very early age. 
In 1943 the Berkshire Herald published a photo of an 
18 month old Betty leading “Goldie” one of the family’s 
trusted horses. In her 1959 yearbook she’s described 
as “independent, her own master, equestrian, 
enthusiastic, and efficient.” Those words that were  
true of Betty in high school were a perfect description 
of the Betty we knew at ECTA. 

Up until the last few months of her battle with 
cancer, Betty pursued the activities she loved — 
riding, spending time with friends, working on trails, 
generously volunteering her time whenever asked.  
She had an indomitable spirit, and was a valued 
member of our ECTA team. 

We miss her.

COMMUNITY SPONSORS
Cape Ann Savings Bank

GAC Runners Club

Myopia Driving Club

North Shore NEMBA

West Newbury Riding and  
Driving Club

POKER BIKE RIDE 2021

The Bicycle Shop of Topsfield

Pedalin’ Fools

Riverside Cycle

Salem Five

Woody’s Cyclery

THANKS FOR THE TRAILS 2021

Cape Ann Savings Bank

Coastal Greengrocer

Craft

Crosby’s Marketplace

EBSCO

Institution for Savings

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Jetties Bagels

Law Office of Donald Greenough

National Grid

New England Biolabs

New England Running Company

Rich May Attorneys at Law

Riverside Cycle

Russell Orchards

Zumi’s 

15 Walnut 

EQUINE EXPO & TACK SALE 
2022

Back in the Saddle

Black Brook Veterinary Services

Don Curiale

Essex County Co-Op

Hagstrom Co.

Lucerne Farms

New England Horse Talk

Northeast Equestrian Life

R. B. Strong

Riverview Trailer Sales

Salem Five

Steed Reed

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

SPRING FOR THE TRAILS 2022

Black Brook Veterinary Services

Brick Ends Farm

Coastal Greengrocer

Institution for Savings

Ipswich Ale Brewery

New England Biolabs

New England Running Company

Pierce Atwood LLP

Rich May Attorneys at Law

R.P. Scanlon Landscaping

TRIFECTA TRAIL CHALLENGE 
2022

Salem Five

SUMMER SOLSTICE PARTY 2022

Benjamin Nutter Architects

Designer Bath and Salem 
Plumbing Supply

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Mayer Tree

Northeast Equine Veterinary 
Services

Salem Five

RUN FOR THE TRAILS 2022

Black Brook Veterinary Services

Brick Ends Farm

Coastal Greengrocer

Institution for Savings

Ipswich Ale Brewery

New England Biolabs

New England Running Company

Pierce Atwood LLP

Rich May Attorneys at Law

R.P. Scanlon Landscaping
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We’re happy to say we’re almost finished with our Trail 
Management GIS project! As a reminder, the project entails 
locating and collecting data on the maintenance issues on 
the public trails in our 6 towns. Wenham was mapped a 
few years ago, but with the help of volunteer Ray Sims, we 
checked the trails to see if any of the data had changed. 
Working with the Center for Community GIS, we utilized 
Fulcrum, an app that we downloaded onto our phones, and 
recruited volunteers to collect data on over 200 miles of 
trails. These volunteers were the best! We had our training 
sessions in early September and each person chose trails 

with which they were the most familiar. Within a week we 
had data on 30 trails and the majority of data was collected 
by December. If there were sections of trails that were 
missing, a simple phone call was made, a map supplied, 
and it was done. Not only were the volunteers fast, but they 
were accurate. The nearly 300 points of data they collected 
included specific locations, detailed descriptions, and photos. 
A big thank you to Steve Whittey, Eric Krathwohl, Greg Lowe, 
John Hart, Jeff Kellner, Tom Weil, and Martha Sanders. ECTA 
is a little ahead of the curve because of volunteers like you!

TRAIL MAINTENANCE | SPRING 2022
 By Carol Lloyd, Director of Trail Management and Maintenance
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As a first step toward using this trail data to prioritize trail 
projects, we met with the Fulcrum team and narrowed the 
list of entries down to the top 15, spread out among our 6 
towns. The criteria for the decision included frequency of 
trail use, access for all types of trail users, and likelihood 
of receiving a grant or private funding. Areas that were 
currently unsafe for trail users were also prioritized. Our next 
step is to add each prioritized project to the map of the town 
in which it belongs, including pictures, a description of the 
repair and an approximate cost. Going forward, having this 
mapped data will allow us to prioritize the projects for each 
year, raise the money to fix them, and then add others as we 
complete projects.

The last piece of the GIS project is the map books. CCGIS 
overlaid the town assessors’ parcel data onto the trail data 
for each town. This allows us to instantly know whose 
property a trail is on so if we need permission to fix a spot or 
to ask for an easement, we will know who to contact. 

Another project we are currently working on is identifying 
trail connections. With the help of Trail Committee member 
Ralph Williams, we’re locating important trail connections 
in each town. Once we look at the data to understand the 
exact location of each segment, we’ll put them in order of 
priority, then to reach out to the landowners and work to 
protect these crucial trail segments.

This promises to be a busy year for trail maintenance. We 
were unable to do big projects last year because it was 
so wet, but we’ve obtained the necessary permits where 
needed, and are ready to go. Stay tuned! 

TRAIL MAINTENANCE | SPRING 2022
 By Carol Lloyd, Director of Trail Management and Maintenance
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2021 CONTRIBUTORS
Dear ECTA Members and Supporters,
We acknowledge below the many donors 
and sponsors who have given beyond  
individual and family memberships in  
support of ECTA. Their generosity  
makes it possible to fulfill our mission.  
Our heartfelt thanks to all.
List as of December 31, 2021
Our apologies for any omissions.

Trustee Contributors ($1,000 & over)

Mr. and Mrs. G. Christopher Abbott
Anonymous
The Katharine Bradford Foundation
Ellen Cabot
Terri Campbell and Michael Mars
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Campot
Cape Ann Savings Bank
Andrew and Jennifer Carleton
Mrs. Charles S. Cheston
Peter and Gretel Clark
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. Linzee Coolidge
Mr. and Mrs. Haskell Crocker II
Cummings Properties
Mr. and Mrs. David de Sieyes
Michael and Joan Even
GAC Runners Club
Joseph and Maureen Geller
Lucia and Don Greenough
Institution for Savings
Anita Kreiner
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Lake
Thomas Landers
National Grid
New England Biolabs 
Lauren Norton and David Chapin
The Lily B. Rice Trust
Fran Robinson
Salem Five Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Christine Sandulli
Joe Sandulli’s Friends from Law School
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage
Mary and Jim Steggall
Richard E. Stone
Diane and Mark Thompson
West Newbury Riding & Driving Club
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson

Steward Contributors ($500-$999)

Anonymous
Andrew and Susan Brengle
Amy Bresky
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Britton
Mr. and Mrs. W. F. Burns, Jr.
Peter Copelas

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Crockett
Alle Cutler
Mr. and Mrs. Brehon S. Griswold
Karen and Peter Hanson
Harvard Pilgrim HealthCare Foundation
Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch
Joann Hayssen
Elizabeth Johnson
Martine Kellett
Mr. Olaf N. Krohg
Susan and Jack Lawrence
Stratton Lloyd
Benjamin Nutter
Mr. and Mrs. David O. Phippen
Will and Lucy Pingree
Lily Rice Hsia
Rich May, P. C.
Mr. Campbell Steward

Patron Contributors ($250-$499)

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Bernard
John and Kate Cabot
Albert Catalano
James David Christmas
Terrence Connelly and Meg Callum
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight Corning
Joan Cullinane
Joe Dailey
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan
Ms. Anja Eckbo
Mrs. Tracy Egan
George and Susan Evans
Scott Fabyan and Marlene Pippins
Matt and Linda Gilligan
Bob Gillis
Liz Ginsburg
Heidi and Craig Gorton
Mrs. Winifred Gray
Mrs. Judy Gregg
Deborah Hamilton
Elizabeth Hamilton and Kathryn Clark
Danielle Harlow-Rivas
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hogan
Anne Hutchins and James Kirschner
Richard and Katharine Kosinski
David and Dorothy Merrill
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Mr. Robert B. Minturn
Fred and Liz Morris
Jill and Jeff Morris
Myopia Driving Club
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E. Ober
Laurelee Osborn
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Pearson
Venetia and Joe Reilly
Janet and Mike Rogers
Ms. Martha Sanders

Thomas Sears
Rick Silverman
David Smith
James and Debra Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. David Wanger
Hannah Wilbur and Jon Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Winthrop
Sarah and Christopher Wolf

Friend Contributors ($100-$249)

Elaine Alan
Jennifer Allport-Anderson
Dennis Barnett
James and Jean	Barry
Maria Benotti and Peter Kellerman
Ray and Joan Best
Larissa Bifano
Anne E. Bonazoli
Daphne Borden
Don and Cyndy Bourquard
Carolyn	Britt and Michael Schaaf
Cynthia	Brown
Lisa and John Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Burke
Dr. Anne Burkhardt
Joe Carper and Sue McKittrick
Wayne Castonguay and Cynthia Richmond
Amelia Chilcott Fawcett
Rudolf and Francesca Colloredo-Mansfeld
Dan and Diane Cook
Tim Creamer
Ana Crespo & David Santomenna
Anya Cromie
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Curtis
Martin Daignault
A. David Davis
Chris Davis
Nick and Allison DeLena
Letizia and Roberto Donati
Nancy Drown
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Eaton
Janet Egan
Peter and Jan Eschauzier
Laurence Ettwiller
Deborah and Alan Evans
Lynnette and Jerry Fallon
Henry Fasoldt
Katharine and Richard Feehery
Heather M. and Thomas Ford
Bill Gause
Joanne Gibely
Phyllis D. Greene
Natasha Grigg
Phyllis and Robert Hanson
John Hart and Carol Brooks Ball
Greg and Caroline Herr
Amanda and Michael Hogan
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Susannah Hooker
Nancy and Charlie Hovey
Caroline and Tom Hovey
Ipswich Bay Circuit Association
Ipswich River Watershed Association
Abigail and Boyd Jackson
Dick and Sonya Jacobson
Gary and Patricia Johnstone
Kay L. Joseph
Gillian Kellogg
Glenn Kennedy
Jessica Kennedy
Todd Klibansky
Susan Knowles
Carolyn Lackey and William Knopp
Sarah Lambe
David T. and Susan H. Lawrence
Josh Lerner and Wendy Wood
Richard	Leveroni and Jennifer Berryman
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Harry and Molly	 Lister
Mrs. John Llewellyn
Rebecca Lula
Nancy and Holger Luther
Dianna and Jeff	 Lyon
Melinda Lyon
Hal Mackins and Paige Carambio
Mr. and Mrs. Martin C. Madden
Dr. Kevin Marks
Joshua Massey and Marthe Aimee
Dan and Jen Mayer
Linda McDonald
Polly and Tom Merrill
Elizabeth V. Meyer
Tom and Randi Mitchell
Miyares and Harrington LLP
Alicia and Peter Moore
John and Colleen Mulkerin
Beth Myers
Barbara and Mike Nickerson
Michael Noll
Sam and Elizabeth Otis
Kimberly Parisi
Dixie Patterson
Valyri Peck Zieff and Alex Tissera
Pedalin’ Fools
Katharine Pickering and Richard O’Dwyer
Paula Pike
Mrs. John Pingree
Lynne B. Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Pulsifer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Reece
Carrie and Timothy Rennie
The Renzi Family
Elizabeth Rhinelander and Peter MacEwen
Mary and David Rimmer
Mrs. Elaine Robson

David Schylling and Constance McCrane
The Schylling Family
Dan and Robin Sears
Ms. Holly E. Sheltry
Tom Shirley and Sarah Kaull
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Sillari
Ray Sims
Andrea Smith
Mark and Carrie Smith
Dick Snellgrove
John Sofia
Danielle Spang and William Smith
Jane H. Spellman
Augusta and Joseph Stanislaw
Phil and Marilyn Stearns
Fiona Stewart and Mark Avenmarg
Ronnie B. Strong
Fred Tomaino
Pascal Tone
L. Blair Villa
Margaret Vitale
Arthur Wallace
Katie Walsh
William and Laurel Walsh
Sandy and Bob Weatherall
Jason and Michele Wertz
Cassandra White
Peter White
Bill and Bobbi Whiting
Annmarie Wilcox
Stephen Willett and Emer McCourt
Ralph and Julie Williams
Lisa Wohlleib
Wendy Wood
Bob and Cathy Woodbury

Patrick Keough Memorial Trail Fund

Daphne Borden
Lisa and John Burke
Ron and Julie DePaolis
Janet Egan
Meg Griffin
Mr. Elliot Hovey
Ms. Jessica Kennedy
Mr. Olaf N. Krohg
Susan and Jack Lawrence
Rebecca Lula
Paula Pike
Katie Walsh
Peter White
Wendy Wood

Grant and Foundation Funding

Apple Lane Foundation
Copelas Family Fund
Even Family Foundation

Grant and Foundation Funding
Harvard Pilgrim HealthCare Foundation
Hurdle Hill Foundation
Katharine Bradford Foundation
Lily B. Rice Trust
Mary and Jim Steggall Charitable Fund
Michael and Margaret Schrage  
Charitable Fund
Paterson Historical Fund
S. W. Fund of ECCF
Salem Five Charitable Foundation
T & S Fund of ECCF
Yorkshire Rose Charitable Fund

Special Gift Designations

Anonymous 
In Memory of Kent J. Wosepka

Anne E.	Bonazoli 
In Memory of Karen Conner Delfuoco

Anya Cromie 
In Memory of Rooney

Cummings Properties 
In Honor of Timothy Parziale

Joe Dailey 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Chris Davis 
In Memory of Carol H. Davis

Mr. and Mrs. David de Sieyes 
In Memory of Rooney

Cynthia	Foote 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Friends from Law School 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Susannah Hooker 
In Memory of Pansy Haley

Susan and Jack Lawrence 
In Memory of Ista, Dory and Echo

Nancy and Holger Luther 
In Memory of Charles Cheston

Edie McKinnon 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Miyares and Harrington LLP 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Alicia and Peter Moore 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Beth Myers 
In Memory of Arthur Finkelstein

Kimberly Parisi 
In Memory of Anthony J. Parisi

Lily Rice Hsia 
In Honor of Susan Lawrence &  
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

Diane and Mark	 Thompson 
In Honor of Catherine Finney

Mr. and Mrs. David Wanger 
In Honor of Susan Lawrence

West Newbury Riding and Driving Club 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli

Cassandra White 
In Memory of Joe Sandulli
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Essex County Trail Association
P.O. Box 358
Hamilton, MA 01936

Donor/Member Name					              Spouse/Member Name

Preferred Donor Listing

Address								            City 

State	           Zip	             Phone				      Email 

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $
Please include my new or renewal membership in this contribution at the level checked below:
___  $35 Individual   ___  $50 Family   ___   $100 Friend   ___   $250 Patron   ___    $500 Steward   ___  $1,000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $ _________ for: 
___ General Fund   ___  In Memory/In Honor of

Please mail your tax-deductible gift to: ECTA, P.O. Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936
Contributions can be made by credit card at: ectaonline.org or by phone 978.468.1133

Visit our website:  
ectaonline.org  

for ECTA events and updates. 

Follow us on  
Facebook and Instagram 

for the latest ECTA happenings!

Receive email updates 
by contacting us at:  

office@ectaonline.org 


